This document was classified as: OFFICIAL

COUNCIL
31 MARCH 2022

OVERVIEW OF ADULTS SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

1. Since the last meeting of the Council, the following are the main areas of work the Adults
Scrutiny Committee has undertaken.

Covid-19 Response

2. The Assistant Director - Adult Social Care provided the Committee with a verbal update on
the ongoing response to the Covid-19 pandemic, specifically in relation to care providers.

3. It was reported that cases of Covid in Darlington were reducing rapidly, and that the day
rate was now 432 cases per 100,000 of the population, which represented a reduction of
38.8% on the previous week. It was noted that testing was also reducing with 868 tests
reported on the 19 February 2022, which demonstrated a 10.2% reduction when compared
with the previous seven days.

4. We were advised that Covid vaccination uptake continued to improve, with 85.5% of all
eligible residents having received a first dose, 80.4% having received a second dose and
64% having received the ‘booster’.

5. We heard that there were 92 hospital admissions with coronavirus between 7 February
2022 and 13 February 2022, which showed a decrease of 33.3% when compared with the
previous seven days, and that the number of Covid in-patients on 21 February was 78
patients in hospitals across County Durham and Darlington, which represented a 20%
reduction compared with 15th February 2022. There was a total of three patients with
Covid in ICU across the County Durham and Darlington hospitals.

6. Members were informed that there had been three deaths within 28 days of a positive
coronavirus test between 14 February 2022 and 20 February 2022 in Darlington. This
demonstrated a decrease of 25.0% when compared to the previous seven days.

7. Interms of Care Homes, 19 were in outbreak status, with six closed to all admissions and
nine accepting admissions following a dynamic risk assessment. Four Care Homes were not
currently in outbreak. Members were advised that occupancy levels were up to 83.01%,
with 108 beds available across settings.

8. It was pleasing to note that the level of infections in the Council’s two primary providers
(Springfield and Careline) was easing significantly, especially amongst staff.

Performance Indicators Mid-Year Report 2021-22

9. We received a report to provide the Committee with performance data against Key
Performance Indicators for 2021-22. The performance information provided was in line
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10.

11.

12.

with an indicator set and Scrutiny Committee distribution agreed by Monitoring and
Coordination Group on 4 June 2018, and subsequently by Scrutiny Committee Chairs.

Twelve indicators are reported to this Committee, ten on a six-monthly basis, and two
annually. Of the ten indicators reported on a six-monthly basis, two indicators showed
performance better or the same compared to this point last year (ASC019 and ASC046),
three indicators showed a performance not as good as that recorded at this time last year
(ASC002, ASC003 and ASC045), and will continue to be monitored and managed, two
indicators showed a performance that was the same as the same time last year (ASC049
and ASC050), and three indicators were not comparable and are reviewed at a point in
time (ASC208, ASC209 and ASC211).

Members entered into discussion on the reasons for the increase in the number of
residents with no ongoing care needs following reablement, the reasoning behind the
three indicators which showed that performance was not as good as that recorded at this
time last year, and the capacity to address the anticipated increase in future cases of
dementia.

We were also interested to learn whether there had been an increase in the number of
residents moving into Care Homes, whether residents were more comfortable to return to
Care Homes after the public health situation of recent months, and whether it was
anticipated that the performance indicators would return to previous expected levels after
Covid.

Work Programme

13.

Members gave consideration to the Work Programme items scheduled to be considered
by this Scrutiny Committee for the Municipal Year 2021/22 and to any additional areas
that Members would like to be included.

Councillor Bob Donoghue
Chair of Adults Scrutiny Committee



